
 
Sowerby Sunday Club 

 
Open 10-mile time trial promoted for and on behalf of Cycling Time Trials under their rules 

and regulations 
 

Sunday 19 June 2022 – Race Report 
 
Organiser: Andy Wond. Email: ssc@wond.org.uk Mobile: 07590 507992 
 
Timekeepers: John Hardy and Elaine Ward 
 
Results: Full results are published on the CTT website 
 
The members of Sowerby Sunday Club hope that everyone was pleased with their ride and how our first 
open event went. A troublesome north-westerly took the edge off of times, making the last stretch to the 
finish hard going, but all-in-all a good day I think. For many of our club volunteers this was their first time at 
an open time trial, so hats off to them for making the event a success.  
 
The return of refreshments after your efforts was clearly welcomed by all, with members and ‘other halves’ 
producing an impressive selection of delights to replace burnt calories…and a few more! 
 
Finally, many thanks to John Hardy and Elaine Ward, our timekeepers, without whom we wouldn’t have an 
event. 
 
Prize List: 
 

 Male Female 
First Bevan Jones (53eleven) £40 Josie Smith (Trek Sheffield) £40 
Second Darren Yarwood (Chapeau! Vive Le Velo) £20 Sarah Lewthwaite (Born to Bike - Bridgtown 

Cycles) 
£20 

Third Andrew Miller (Chapeau! Vive Le Velo) £10 Beth Grogan (Selby CC) £10 
Vet 40-44 Andrew Miller (Chapeau! Vive Le Velo) £5 Maria Mulleady-Kershaw (Trek Sheffield) £5 
Vet 45-49 Darren Yarwood (Chapeau! Vive Le Velo) £5 Sarah Lewthwaite (Born to Bike - Bridgtown 

Cycles) 
£5 

Vet 50-54 Neil Cleminshaw (Chapeau! Vive Le Velo) £5 Caroline Wallace (Moonglu) £5 
Vet 55-59 Steve Gibson (Peak Road Club) £5 Carol O’Connor (Calder Clarion) £5 
Vet 60-64 Ray Hall (Adept Cycling) £5   
Vet 65-69 Tim Garwell (Otley CC) £5   
Vet 70-74 Alan Chalmers (Valley Striders CC) £5   
Vet 75+ Stephen Woodrup (Yorkshire RC) £5   

 
Prize winners please contact me on the email address above with payment details, either bank account 
details or a PayPal email address. Any unclaimed prizes after 18 July will go to SSC club funds. 
 

 


